Hanover Council on Aging
Director’s Report
October 16 – November 10
October 20th the Volunteer Coordinator resigned, the office is utilizing more volunteers and staff is working hard to cover the shortage until a replacement is found. 
Tammy Met with OCES’s Chris Maclearn to discuss opportunities to add services. Discussed some of the special meals they can provide that have been enjoyed in the past, such as the baked potato bar etc. They also discussed the Meals on Wheels Program and a new training initiative by OCES. Tammy updated the Meals On Wheels Handbook for upcoming meeting with all MOW volunteer drivers. 
Participants of the Friendship Home came for a tour of the facility.  We hope to partner with them in the coming year. 
The Halloween luncheon was a success. The Friends of the COA provided the entertainment; Bob Silvia is always a crowd pleaser. 
The Veteran’s Breakfast was well attended on November 7th, it was a wonderful morning.  Katie did most of the organizing, Jason assisted with the tech system, Mike Thorpe mc’d. Mr. Don Virture discussed his WWII service, and Tony ended the morning discussing the Veteran Memorial Dedication.
Nancy has been super busy with SHINE and Fuel Assistance appointments. Tammy assists with Fuel assistance as well. 
The office will be documenting the events as we go and add it to a procedure book. Going forward no matter who is here planning the events, the key components most enjoyed by the community will be included. 
The Walnut Hill Flower Club Presidents Meeting was the evening of November 7th over 80 people were in attendance. 
Tammy attended the OCES monthly meeting a lunch and learn meeting at the Hanover Visiting Nurses, and the quarterly safety meeting at town hall. 
At the HVN Office we discussed ways to do multigenerational programs in which kids in the community connect with seniors in the community. 
On October 17th we held our new season of SALT (Seniors and Law Enforcement Together) and TRIAD Meetings. TRIAD is a group of seniors and law enforcement officials who gather on a regular basis to address the needs of the local senior community. This meeting went over the issue of Fraud and discussed ways to protect yourself.  We are finding that even people who have been to meetings addressing fraud in the past are still becoming victims. We plan to continue this topic periodically while also discussing other important topics.  Next meeting is after the New Year.
November 9th was the annual TRIAD Luncheon hosted by the Asst District attorney at Massasoit. 
Tammy was unable to attend a state housing summit, as planned, but did receive some information on the topic and will share that with the Board if requested. It focused on homelessness in later life and trying to gather a task force to get in front of the issue and bringing more attention to it. 
The office will be updating and monitoring the Emergency Call List, and coming up with procedures going forward. This will include checking in with those at risk and sharing the list with those who are on a need to know basis. This will include permission to share the info and confirming the people listed want us to check on them etc.
Old Colony Elder Services came in to do a discussion on shopping for less, part of which involved using the Dollar Store for bargains.  A participant won a free week’s worth of groceries. 





